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POLITICAL PARTIES SHOULD ENDEAVOUR TO APPOINT FAITHFUL AGENTS… AMBASSADOR WALI

Political parties have been advised to always appoint faithful and genuine party agents who will not compromise their integrity during elections.

This advice was given by the INEC National Commissioner, who supervised the recent Osun state governorship election, Ambassador Mohammed Ahmed Wali while interacting with participants of the National Security Training Seminar who were in the Commission on a study tour last week.

Ambassador Wali noted with dismay that Political parties appointed their agents for elections without being sure that such persons would not compromise their integrity, adding that it was only when such party agents refused to be compromised during elections that rigging of elections became highly impossible.

In his own contribution during the interactive session with the participants, Col. M.K Hamanga (rtd) reiterated the high level of trust the Commission reposed in its staff which made it near impossible for them to be compromised by politicians during elections.

He pointed out some of the measures which the Commission had put in place to eliminate rigging during elections as customization of ballot papers, announcement of results and pasting of same at every polling unit, cancellation of the result of any polling unit where its ballot materials were snatched by thugs, transmission of results electronically, among others.

INEC THANKS SECURITY AGENCIES

The Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC) has expressed its profound appreciation to the nation’s security agencies for their role in the successful conduct of the Ekiti and Osun States governorship elections.

The appreciation was expressed by a National Commissioner, Dr. Ishmael Igbani, while receiving 23 participants of the National Security Training Seminar who were on a study tour of the Commission at its Maitama Headquarters, Abuja.

Dr. Igbani who represented the INEC Chairman, Prof. Attahiru Jega, noted that the security agencies deployed to the two states contributed to a large extent for the free, fair and credible governorship elections as the people came out in the two states in large numbers to discharge their civic responsibilities unmolested.

He noted that the high turn out of voters was largely due to the presence of security personnel.

He took time to educate the participants on the functions, structure and working mechanisms of the Commission, stating that the era of rigging of elections and snatching of ballot boxes was over with the strict measures put in place by the commission.

In her opening remarks, the Leader of the team, Mrs. Chinyelum Usman, from the office of Chief of Defence Intelligence, told the National Commissioners that the participants were in the Commission to expose themselves to the working mechanism of the Commission and its impact on national security.

She went further to inform the Commission members that participants of the National Security Training Seminar were drawn from various strategic government agencies which included the Military, Department of State Security, Central Bank, and the Media, among others.

INEC EKITI INAUGURATES AD HOC COMMITTEE ON EQUITABLE DISTRIBUTION OF NEWLY ALLOCATED PUs 

The Resident Electoral Commissioner for Ekiti State, Alh. Hussaini Halilu Pai, had inaugurated an eightman Committee to work out strategies to map out equitable and proportional distribution of newly allocated 121 PUs allocated to the State by the Commission.

At the inauguration, the Resident Electoral Commissioner charged the members to be committed, diligent and discreet. Members of the committee include: Mr. Alani Oduntan, (Chairman), Mrs. Adekanmbi G.O, Mr. Akpoguma E.E, Mr. A.T Gbadegesin (PRO), Mr. L.A.W. Aladetoyinbo, Mr. Kayode Bamidele (Secretary), Mr. Adedipe E.A. and Bar. Maureen Arinze.

However, the Committee was charged to complete the assignment transparently within two weeks of its inauguration. The Chairman of the Ad-Hoc Committee, Mr. Alani Oduntan, while appreciating the confidence reposed in the members, assured the Hon. Resident Electoral Commissioner of fair and equitable distribution devoid of any bias or preference towards moving the State forward in the electoral process.
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